GRANT COUNTY DEMOCRATIC PARTY

MEETING MINUTES

August 13, 2025

The regular monthly meeting of the Grant County Democratic Party was called to order by Chairwoman Barbara Bush at 6:34pm. We met at the Peace of Heaven Granite & Memorial located at 1008 N. Pope Street courtesy of Eric Vreeland.

The Treasurer's Report was presented by Frances Vasquez.

Barbara Bush reported for Ward A-E.

Glenn Griffin reported for Ward A-W.

John Song reported for Communications that it was necessary to purchase a new laptop computer due to accommodate the new Windows 11. Monetary donations to help defray the costs are welcome.

John Roskz reported for technology.

Pass The Hat yielded \$140.00.

OLD BUSINESS

Barbara Bush reported on the move from the 3060 Hwy 180E location to a storage facility.

A group cleaned the median at 14th/Florence/US180 on August 14

John Song reported on SummerFest at Cobre High School 9:00-1:00. Barbara Mora was available for voter registration.

John Song reported on the July 4 parade and booth.

NEW BUSINESS

Glenn Griffin spoke on a petition to County Commissioners for a resolution to not sell our public lands.

Barbara announced a special meeting in September to brainstorm for a temporary or permanent headquarters, the November elections and Community Involvement.

ELECTED OFFICIALS and CANDIDATES

Grant County Sheriff Raul Villanueva spoke to us regarding staffing and stressed the open door policy.

County Commissioner Nancy Stephens shared information

Juan Sanchez, candidate for New Mexico State Land Commissioner introduced himself

Simon Wheaton-Smith, candidate for mayor for the Town of Silver City, introduced himself and shared information about himself and his history.

OTHER: Barbara will be out of town for the September meeting. George Carr will chair the meeting.

ADJOURN: Raul Villanueva made the motion to adjourn. Sandra Hicks seconded the motion and vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Frances Vasquez,

Secretary/Treasurer